


(identification number: E24003). Please note this letter constitutes the AER issuing Flo 
Australia’s electricity retailer authorisation under s.96 of the Retail Law.    
 
The AER will publish a notice about Flo Australia’s retailer authorisation on its website,4 and 
its details will also appear on the AER’s public register of authorised retailers (on the AER’s 
website).5   
 
As an authorised retailer, under section 43(2) of the Retail Law, a retailer must, within three 
months of being granted a retailer authorisation, develop a customer hardship policy and 
submit it to the AER for approval. Therefore, Flo Australia’s customer hardship policy must 
be submitted to the AER no later than 10 August 2024. 
 
Since 1 May 2023, retailers have obligations in relation to family violence. These are set out 
in the Retail Rules. Among these is an obligation to have a family violence policy published 
in an easily accessible location on a retailer’s website.   

If you have any further queries, or would like to discuss this further, please contact Saraj 
Bhullar on 03 9290 1941.  

  
Yours sincerely  
 

 
  
Rowena Park 
General Manager  
Compliance and Enforcement Branch  
  
 
 
Sent by email on: 16.05.2024  
  
  
  

 
4 Retail Law, s.96(2)(b), 
 5 Retail Law, s.119.  

  




